RIBBLE BANKS PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Extraordinary Council meeting
held at the Rathmell Reading Room
on Friday 29th June 2018 at 19.30 
PRESENT
Councillors – C. Yorke (Chair), E. Roe and J. Ketchell.
IN ATTENDANCE
Ms. B. Roos (Clerk/RFO) and 2 members of the public. 
18/43. OPENING & APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  

Apologies for absence were received from Mrs. F. Mundell and Mrs. A. Boothman.
18/44. DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY INTEREST & REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATION 
There were no new declarations or requests relating to the agenda.
18/45. CONFIDENTIAL ITEMS
A staff issue was discussed at the end of the meeting in closed session.
18/46. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

A member of the public mentioned that in regards to planning application 2018/19195/HH, Planning will not take into account the neighbors’ request to extend the wall to create a more defined boundary wall. Cllr Ketchell explained that other than commenting positively regarding the request there is unfortunately nothing else that the Council can do.
18/47. Co-option process
Mrs. Mundell had to give her apologies for this meeting, but it was resolved that she will be co-opted onto the Council at the next meeting .
18/48. FINANCE
18/48.1 Approval of the Council’s year-end accounts 2017/2018
The Council thanked Mr. K. Gerrard for all his work as internal auditor of the accounts. It was resolved to ask Horton Landscaping to provide statements for the last financial year. It was further resolved to approve the Council’s year-end accounts. 
18/48.2 Payments to be authorised

The Clerk took Councillors through the payments that required authorisation. The payments were approved and cheques were signed after the meeting. 
18/49. Any other urgent business
Cllr Roe mentioned that the overhanging trees onto the road at Mill Lane are now causing contractors to refuse to attend businesses out of fear of their equipment being damaged. It was resolved that the Clerk will contact Cllr Welsh regarding the issue.
Cllr Ketchell mentioned that the new grass cutting contractor does an excellent job and has an eye for other jobs that need doing too other than just the cutting of the grass. 
18/42. DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING
It was resolved that the next meeting will be held on 17th July 2018 in Wigglesworth.
Future planned meeting dates for the Council are as follows:

· 17-07-2018
Wigglesworth

· 18-09-2018
Rathmell

· 20-11-2018
Wigglesworth

· 15-01-2019
Rathmell
There being no other business the meeting closed at 20.25 hours.
RBPC MEETING 29-06-2018                                     

   1

